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PASTOR MILLER’S MESSAGE: FILIOQUE 

 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
            You will be reading this in January, 2020. Our Christmas season will shortly be over and Epiphany 
will be underway. I pray that this has been a joyous season for you, that you have found our worship services 
jubilant, and that you have been sent forth into the year 2020 energized and inspired by the Holy Spirit to 
bring the message of God’s love for all people. It is this Holy Spirit that I want to write about today. 
            Those of you who remember your catechism, and I hope that means all of you, will remember that the 
Holy Spirit is named in both the Apostles’ Creed and the Nicene Creed. In the Apostles’ Creed, we confess 
that we believe in the Holy Spirit, period. Nothing more is mentioned. However, in the Nicene Creed, we 
speak more about the Holy Spirit.  The way we all learned it is as follows: “We believe in the Holy Spirit, the 
Lord, the giver of life, who proceeds from the Father and the Son. With the Father and the Son he is wor-
shipped and glorified. He has spoken through the prophets.” 
            The additional language was adopted by the church Fathers in two Ecumenical Councils held in Ni-
caea (325 AD) and Constantinople (381 AD) in order to speak about each of the three persons of the Trinity 
with greater clarity. But the above language which I just quoted is not the original wording. The original 
wording of the creed states “We believe in the Holy Spirit, the Lord the giver of life, who proceeds from the 
Father”---not from the Father and the Son. The words, “and the Son” were later additions which emerged 
several hundred years later, first in Spain and later on in other regions. They were never agreed upon by any 
full Ecumenical Councils. The word filioque  (pronounced feely---o---kway) in Latin means “from the Son”. 
This addition was more or less the final issue which led to the official split between the western Church head-
quartered in Rome, and the eastern Church headquartered in Constantinople. 
            What the purpose was of adding these words, why it should matter, and why the eastern Church ob-
jected so vehemently to it, could be the subject of a doctoral dissertation in theology. In short, though, there 
were three major problems with the addition of the filioque.  
First of all, there is no Scriptural justification for it. There are Scriptural inferences, but there is nothing that 
states concretely that the Holy Spirit proceeds from the Father and the Son.  

Second, why should this matter?. Well, our Trinitarian understanding of God, as defined by the Ecu-
menical Councils of Nicaea and Constantinople say that there is one God in three equal Persons: God the Fa-
ther, God the Son, and God the Holy Spirit. They are equal. They are also eternal. 
That means that they are timeless. One did not exist before any of the others. When we 
say that the Holy Spirit proceeds from the Father and the Son, the implication is that 
the Holy Spirit is somehow lesser than the other two, and perhaps came afterward. 
This is not what the Church Fathers meant, and it is not Scriptural. I raise one example. 
In Genesis 1: 1-2. “In the beginning, God created the heavens and the earth. The earth 
was without form and void, and darkness was over the face of the deep. And the Spirit 
of God was hovering over the face of the waters.” The Holy Spirit (the Spirit of God) 
was there right from the beginning.  

Third, this addition was not done by a full Ecumenical Council, but by regional 
groups acting on their own. As we have learned throughout history, the lack of communication between par-
ties shows disrespect and can lead to misunderstandings and worse.  
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            At the recent Installation of our newly-elected Bishop Eggensteiner, at which our national Presiding 
Bishop, Elizabeth Eaton, was presiding, I was pleased to see that the filioque was not in the text of the Nicene 
Creed. It was noted with an asterisk that those words were a later addition. I applaud the ELCA’s decision to 
honor the original intentions of the Ecumenical Councils of Nicaea and Constantinople and have had the lan-
guage reflect that in our bulletins. When we confess our faith, using the language of the Nicene Creed, we will 
say, “We believe in the Holy Spirit, the Lord the giver of life, who proceeds from the Father.” 
            Enough now of doctrine. The important thing for all of us is to be open to the Holy Spirit working in us 
at all times. It is the Holy Spirit working in us that gives us strength in difficult times and helps us to pray 
when we cannot find the right words. It is the Holy Spirit working in us that inspires us to be merciful and for-
giving when our base nature would have us be condemning and spiteful. It is the Holy Spirit at work in Bap-
tism which takes the water and the words I speak and makes them divine, and therefore, lays the claim of Jesus 
upon person being Baptized. The ways that the Holy Spirit works in us cannot possibly be fully listed or un-
derstood, but one thing is for sure, it is the Holy Spirit which guides us toward living the lives that God wants 
us to live: lives which are holy, and lives in which we do what we can to help those in need through our words, 
our prayers and our deeds, all to the glory of God; Father, Son and Holy Spirit. Amen. 
 
—In Christ, Pastor Jim 
 

NEWS FROM CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

Christian Education met on November 4. Pastor spoke to the children about this being the darkest time of the 
year and related it to Jesus coming to bring us the Light of His Presence. We light candles on the altar in the 
parish hall and say the Lord’s prayer. We sing the doxology together and are learning a new song called “Jesus 
is the Light of the world.” 

The confirmation class meets with Pastor and the younger children have a lesson and activity. This month we 
were shown all the inner workings of the bee hive and the tools the beekeeper uses. 

We acted out the various bee activities (guarding with swords against invaders), nurse bees, wax builders, 
house cleaners, foragers…and did a circle dance together, showing how the bees let others know where the 
nectar is.  With a worksheet, we learned how the church is like the bee hive working together, everyone taking 
up their several tasks for a common good. The bees always know what job is theirs and what to do next. 

 We made “skeps” (old fashioned bee hives, that would have been made from straw in ancient times) with 
plastic water bottles and colorful, thick gold colored yarn.  We are saving some money in these (at home) from 
small jobs, to help buy a bee hive for a disadvantaged family. We plan to collect these in January and hope-
fully get a picture of the children together with them. We were too busy to think of it during the lesson!   The 
children were sent home with small beeswax candles to remind them of our lessons and songs, and that Jesus 
is our Light, at Advent, and always.  We appreciate the prayers of the parish as we look forward to a new year. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Patty and Kay 
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NOTES FROM THIRD 

 

          October 20, 2019—Praise be to God—we returned to our home church. Many, many thanks 
to the members of Memorial for hosting us at their church until we were able to return home. 

 

On October 23, 2019, Everly Elizabeth Kornhauser was welcomed as a Child of God as she 
received Holy Baptism. A Coffee Hour followed. 
 
—Linda Mattison 

LUNCHEON/ FUNDRAISER 

 

On Sunday Nov. 3rd the Lutheran Parish hosted a Luncheon/ Fundraiser of early American cuisine in 
support of the Metro New York Synod Sanctuary Ministry associated with Youth Group outings and 
Pastoral Care. I’d like to thank everyone who answered the call and came out in support of this fund-
raiser. The Culinary students who volunteered their time to prepare and serve a delicious meal. Those 
who shared our message through social media, hung posters in our communities or spread the word 
through personal contacts. Others set up tables and decorated our fellowship hall adding personal 
touches from their homes or from travels abroad or stayed after the meal to clean up and break down the 
room. Those in attendance were members of our parish, friends, neighbors, community members and 
those affiliated with congregations from St. John’s in Poughkeepsie to the church in Barry Town and 
Bard College. We are grateful to our Pastor James Miller and to our Council President and Synod Rep-
resentative Monica Gabrysewski for bringing this need to our attention and leading us to take action. 
We were able to raise $916.84 to assist this ministry as a result of our efforts. 
 
--Your Parish Council Representative,  Joanne Plass 

 M ee t in g s 

T h i rd  W & M    J an  7  &  F eb  4  @  4 :0 0 p . m . 

P ar is h  C o u n c i l   J an  2 1  &  F eb  1 8  @  6 :0 0 p .m . 

J o in t S es s io n  o f  C o u n c i ls  J an  2 1  &  F eb  1 8  @  6 :3 0 p .m . 

C o n g reg a t io n a l  C o u n c i ls  J an  2 1  &  F eb  1 8  fo ll o w i n g  jo in t  s ess i o n  

C o u n c i l M ee tin g s :  Ja n u a r y  @  M e m o r ia l  &  F eb r u a r y  @  T h ir d  
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Dated Material   Address Correction Requested 
THE SEASONS OF CHRISTMAS & EPHIPHANY & LENT 

 
Parish Council President: Carl Dowden 
Memorial Lutheran, Rock City, Council 

President: Tandy Walker 

Sunday Holy Communion 8:30 am 
 

St. Paul’s Lutheran, Red Hook, Council 
President: Steven Bucala  

Sunday Holy Communion 11:00 am 
 

Third Lutheran, Rhinebeck,  
Church Council President: 
Monica C. Gabryszewski 

Sunday Holy Communion 9:45 am 
 
 

Pastor James Miller 

 
Parish Council President: Carl Dowden 

 
Memorial Lutheran, Rock City, Council 

President: Tandy Walker 

Sunday Holy Communion 8:30 am 
 

St. Paul’s Lutheran, Red Hook, Council 
President: Marilyn Heuer  

Sunday Holy Communion 11:00 am 
 

Third Lutheran, Rhinebeck,  
Church Council President: 
Monica C. Gabryszewski 

Sunday Holy Communion 9:45 am 
 

Pastor James Miller 


